
 

 

 

 

 

R E S O L UT I O N  N o .   

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF NEVADA 
 

RESOLUTION APPROVING COUNTY CONTRACT NO. 889825 WITH 
NORR ASSOCIATES, INC. FOR DESIGN SERVICES FOR THE BUS 
WASH PROJECT IN THE AMOUNT OF $242,850 AND 
AUTHORIZING THE AUDITOR CONTROLLER TO ENCUMBER 
THE CONTRACT – DISTRICT III  

 
WHEREAS, on April 27, 2021, the Board of Supervisors adopted Resolution 21-130 

approving the acceptance of $500,000 from the California Department of Transportation, 
Division of Rail and Mass Transportation to be used for the construction of a bus wash at the 
Nevada County Operations Center; and 

 
WHEREAS, the two proposals received in response to a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) 

released November 24, 2021, were reviewed and evaluated based on the scoring methodology 
identified in the RFQ; and 

 
WHEREAS, NORR Associates, Inc. was selected as the highest-ranking firm and will 

provide bus wash design services for a maximum amount not to exceed $242,850; and 
 
WHEREAS, the contract will run from July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023; and 
 
WHEREAS, this contract is contingent upon the adoption of the Fiscal Year 22/23 County 

Budget and is included in the proposed Transit budget. 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that  the Nevada County Board of 
Supervisors:  

1. Approves the award of the contract between the County of Nevada and NORR 
Associates, Inc. in the amount of $242,850, in the form attached hereto. 

2. Authorizes the Chair of the Board of Supervisors to execute the Contract on behalf 
of the County of Nevada. 

3. Authorizes the Auditor Controller to encumber the contract: 
4281-91003-707-2000/540300 $242,850 


